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Please contact the office about Baptism instruction; this may be done 
even before the child is born. Classes may not be necessary if you 
have attended within the past three years. Baptisms will be done at 
the 10:00 am Mass on the third Sunday of every month. 
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Our second graders celebrated First Holy Communion on  
Sunday, April 22, 2018. 
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Confession is available each Saturday from 3:15 to 4:15 pm,  
before daily Masses, or by appointment. 
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Our 8th Graders celebrated Confirmation on April 25, 2018. 
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Please contact the office at least nine months prior to the intended 
date of marriage. No wedding date can be set until the initial inter-
view and pre-marriage inventory are completed. Weddings can be 
scheduled no later than 2:00 pm on Saturdays, and no earlier than 
5:00 pm on Fridays during the school year. Go to catholicwed-
dinghelp.com for more info. 
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If you, a family member, or a friend is unable to travel to Christ the 
King to receive the sacraments, or has become ill, hospitalized or 
homebound, please call the parish office. 

A Catholic Community, gathered in spirit and truth to encounter Christ in prayer, to celebrate the 
sacraments worthily, and to serve through works of mercy. 
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Bulletin deadline is 12:00 noon on Tues. 
Send announcements to: bulletin@ctkmandan.com 

505 10th Avenue NW 
Mandan, ND 58554 

www.ctkmandan.com 
 

FR. NICK SCHNEIDER, PASTOR 
Office: 663-8842 or 751-7101 

 
 
 

MASS TIMES 
Weekdays  

Tuesday: 5:30 pm 
Wed. and Thursday: 8:00 am 

Friday: 9:00 am 
First Sat.: 8:00 am  

 
 

Weekend  
Saturday: 4:30 pm 

Sunday: 8:00 am & 10:00 am 
Latin Mass: 11:30 am every 4th Sunday  

 
 

 HOLY DAYS 
Vigil 5:30 pm,  

9:00 am school days or  
8:00 am non-school days,  

& 5:30 pm 
 
 

ADORATION 
Anytime in Madonna of the Prairies Adoration Chapel 



PRAYER INTENTIONS  
 Ray Riedinger, Darlene Hohbein, Marge Hartman, Hildegard 
Steckler, Gloria Sauers, Jeff Bezdicek, Johanna Metcalf, Kathy 
Heisler, Amelia Dalbol, Gail Norton, Jim Kopp, Tom Frohlich, 
Toni Snider, Margy Markel, Marlene Schwartzbauer, Monica 
Schmidt, Drake Rubik, Scott Prater, Charles Bauer, Erika 
Schatz, Veronica Schaner, Tony Barnhardt,  Aria Schaner, Mya 
Weigel, Dorothy Beehler, Jeremy, Shayla Polanchek, Brittany 
Goter, Diane Hopfauf, Carol Stumpf Metzger, Luke Berger, Jr., 
Vernon T. Foster, Deb Bjerke, Todd Boehm, Mark Caya, Kyra 
Blue, Sheila Crawford, Joe Schatz, Laurel Sullivan, Charlene 
Ost, Sonja Binstock, Jeff Paul, Edna Crawford, Richard Jacob-
chick, Bruce Geiger, Joe Gensburger, Karissa Oliver, Paula 
Frohlich, Jodi Glanville, Karla Lonning, Shirley Lee, Emily Bjore, 
Tamme Sweringen, Anthony, Sarah, McKenzie, Shelly 
Gensrich, Tom Berger, Hayes Johnson, Gloria Landeis, 
Cherisse Bendickson, & Harper Rhone. 

ctkmandan.com | 
 
Parish Office……………663-8842 or 751-7101 
 
Pastor, Rev. Nick Schneider, SLD, ext. 133 
   frschneider@ctkmandan.com 
Deacon, Dennis Rohr, 701-471-4972 
Deacon, Doug Helbing, 701-400-0233 

, ext. 136 
   katrina.kuntz@ctkmandan.com 
Administrative Assistant, Shaina Crawford, ext. 132 
   shaina.crawford@ctkmandan.com 
Director of Faith Formation, Amanda Dukart, ext. 135 
   amanda.dukart@ctkmandan.com 

,  
   214-7616, 226-6566, jtw963@gmail.com 
 
 
National Catholic Bioethics Center — 215-877-2660 
Call business hours, M-F 9:00–5:00, unless an emergency. 
If not urgent, leave voicemail or email consults@ncbcenter.org 
Emergency assistance 24 hrs/day: Say “Urgent!” 

School Office…………663-6200 or 663-6261 
 
Principal, Derrick Nagel, ext. 101 
   derrick.nagel@ctkmandan.com 

Kim Nutsch, ext. 100 
   kim.nutsch@ctkmandan.com 
 

ext. 130 
   julianna.schatz@ctkmandan.com 
Atrium Catechist, Julie Jacobson 
   julie.jacobson@ctkmandan.com 

PARISH NEWS 

Newly Married!  
 

Amber Olheiser and Andy Goetz  
July 21, 2018 

Christ the King Parish will sponsor  
 

Pinochle Card Parties 
 

August 14 & 21 
7:00—10:00 pm 
Parish Life Center 

 
Pinochle parties are held the 2nd and 3rd Tues. each month. 
The cost is $5 per evening. Cookies and coffee included. 

DIRECTORY 2 

Take advantage of your FREE subscription to Catholic movies, 
programs, talks, and a great selection of popular ebooks!  
Here is how easy it is: 
1. Go to formed.org  
2. Click on Register  
3. Enter your Parish Code: FT22H7 
4. Create your FREE account by entering your email address 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 
 
Online Giving is available! Go to ctkmandan.com and fol-
low these links: Our Parish -> Stewardship -> Donate.  
 

We also offer electronic giving as a way to automate your 
regular weekly offering.  Collection!Amount!(7/15/2018):! $5,993.25!Weekly!Budget:! $7,460.00!

Budget Balance This Week: $-1,466.75 
 !

RELIGIOUS ARTICLES ROOM  
  
The Religious Articles Room is usually open  
Mon.— Fri. from 9:00 am to noon. Religious 
greeting cards for all occasions, including wed-
ding cards sold individually or by the box. A 
beautiful selection of gifts are also available. 
NEW ITEMS: Deacon Ordination, Priest Ordina-
tion, Retirement, 50th Wedding Anniversary, 
and 50th Birthday cards. Call Julie Schatz at 
663-6265 for more info.  

German Supper, Quilt Auction and Raffle - 
 
Its time again to get the ball rolling for our annual 
German Supper, Quilt Auction and Raffle to be 
held October 13, 2018. Donation items to be 
placed on our raffle tickets are needed. If you are 
interested in donating please call Dorothy Berreth 
at 202-8395, Deb Vetter at 214-2588, or the  
parish office by Monday, July 23rd.  
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CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD  
FAITH FORMATION  

 
Catechesis of the Good Shepherd registration is now 
open for children that will be ages 3 and 4 as of Au-
gust 22. This hands -on method of faith formation is 
especially meant to engage and foster a love for Jesus 
at the earliest age. Christ the King Church will again 
be offering two sessions on Wednesdays: 3:45-5:15 
pm and 5:30-7:00 pm. Early registration is recom-
mended, as class sizes are small. Please view the par-
ish website for registration forms and a video about 
this method of faith formation, or contact Julie, Coordi-
nator of Catechesis of the Good Shepherd, at ju-
lie.jacobson@ctkmandan.org, with any questions.  

 

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK 

SEXUAL REVOLUTION —   
50 YEARS SINCE HUMANAE VITAE:   
  
Join us on Wed., July 25, 2018, at the Grand Theatre in Bis-
marck for a movie about the historical document entitled, 
Humanae Vitae, written by Pope Paul VI. The movie will be 
FREE of charge to you, but REGISTRATION is mandatory as 
there are limited seats available. There are three showtimes 
at 5:00 pm, 7:00 pm, and 9:00 pm. Get more information 
and register at bismarckdiocese.com/revolution.  

 
Everyday Stewardship 
 
My daughter can easily become overwhelmed by having so much to do. She recently graduated from high school, and many times 
during those four years, she found herself going crazy from being involved in so many things. Sports, drama, youth group, home-
work, friends, and more all demanded a slice of her attention. Sometimes the slice of time that remained wasn't much and one 
does have to sleep! 
A good everyday steward can get caught up in doing so much and giving so much that he or she loses sight of the fact that you 
cannot give what you do not have. If you have no time left, you cannot give that. If you have no energy left, you cannot give that. 
Finally, if you find yourself agitated and overwhelmed, you cannot give that which others benefit from the most: YOU! 
Even when we plant seeds in a garden after tilling and watering the soil, we must rest and wait for there to be growth. If we do not 
take time to rest and recharge, we are not allowing time for God's grace to bring forth new life in us. We fear that things will suffer 
without us, but the truth is that no one is benefiting from our fatigue. We can think we are giving but really we are empty. Take 
some time and rest in your God. Retreat and recharge. Then you will be able to share once again.  
 
-Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS 

CtK School Bake Sale: 
 
 
There will be a bake sale after all Masses on July 
28th and 29th. Proceeds benefitting the PTO. 
 
There will be brownies, scotcheroos, cookies and 
more! Pick up a summer treat and support Christ the 
King School!  

 
Families with children entering grades K-6 are invited to 
register for Family Faith Formation for the 2018-2019 
school year. 7th and 8th graders are also invited to regis-
ter for the Confirmation program. Information and regis-
tration forms should have been sent home in the mail. 
Please return these forms as soon as possible so that we 
can order materials. If you need more information or did 
not receive a letter, contact Amanda Dukart at 390-3275 
or amanda.dukart@ctkmandan.com.  
 
We look forward to serving your families again this year! 
 



AREA ANNOUNCEMENTS 4 LIT. MINISTERS & INTENTIONS 

Tuesday, July 24, 2018 
 5:30 pm  † Frances and Eugene Stumpf  
       Altar Server:  Jon Wingenbach 
 
Wednesday, July 25, 2018 
 8:00 am  † Anna Marie Kraft  
 
Thursday, July 26, 2018 
 8:00 am  † Betty Mullner  
 
Friday, July 27, 2018 
 9:00 am  † Burt Nehl  
  
Saturday, July 28, 2018 
 4:30 pm        † Anna Kalvoda  
       Altar Servers:  Kloe Trudeau, Skyler Trudeau  
       EMES:   Amy Trudeau, Ken Johnson, Alice Ereth  
       Lector:   Eleanor Knudson  
       Ushers:  Tim Schoch  
       Gift Bearers: Volunteer  
        
 
Sunday, July 29, 2018 
 8:00 am  For Our Parishioners  
       Altar Servers:  Will Kleinknecht, Maggie Kleinknecht  
       EMES:   Roys Willenbring, Elaine Willenbring, Darlene 
Leingang, Deacon Doug, Kim Kleinknecht  
       Lector:   Jamie Kleinknecht  
       Ushers:  Marvin Leingang, Mike Blasco  
       Gift Bearers:     Volunteer  
 
   10:00 am   † Leo Kraft   
       Altar Servers:  John Goettle  
       EMES:  Justin Gerhardt, William Littlefield, Catherine 
Littlefield, Deacon Doug, Donna Weiler, Helen Baumgartner, 
Julie Schatz  
       Lector:   Shane Goettle  
       Ushers:  Steve Koppy, Jim Cermak, Mike Hillstrom,  
Steven Pletan  
       Gift Bearers:  Mike Hillstrom Family  
        
 
*Please be responsible for finding your own replacements 
if you are unable to be present 

Holy Father’s Intentions for July  
 
Evangelization: Priests and their Pastoral Ministry — That 
priests, who experience fatigue and loneliness in their pastoral 
work, may find help and comfort in their intimacy with the Lord 
and in their friendship wit their brother priests.  

Town and Country Celebration—August 5 
The annual Town and Country Celebration will be Sunday, Aug. 
5 in the Stanley/Donnybrook area in the northwestern part of 
the diocese. Plan to come and enjoy a day of family fun, fel-
lowship, food and Mass with Bishop Kagan. The event is host-
ed at the Wyatt and Becky Goettle farmstead along with Fr. 
Jason Signalness and the parishioners of Queen of the Most 
Holy Rosary in Stanley and St. Ann in Berthold. Register at 
bismarckdiocese.com/TandC or call 204-7185. Registration is 
requested for accurate meal planning.      
 
Chant Camp 
St. Anne's in Bismarck will be hosting Chant Camp Aug. 13-18. 
Chant Camp is a great opportunity for children ages 7-17 to 
receive training in sacred music and more deeply experience 
the beauty of the liturgy. The morning camp, Monday-Friday 
from 9 a.m.-noon, will culminate in the children singing for the 
Saturday vigil Mass at St. Anne's, followed by a family potluck. 
The camp is limited to 50 students. This year, a new compo-
nent of organ masterclasses will be offered during the after-
noons for students with keyboard skills (ages 10 and up). For 
more information and to register to 
www.stannesbismarck.org/chant-camp. 
 

Pure Freedom: Dinner with Purpose September 28 
The Office of Family Ministry will be hosting a Pure Freedom: 
Dinner with Purpose event for fathers (grandfathers, uncles, 
and other special men) and their (Jr. High and above) daugh-
ters. This dinner will feature guest speaker Sarah Swafford 
who is the founder of Emotional Virtues Ministries. She will 
help fathers and their daughters be able to open up and dis-
cuss the difficult topic of CHASTITY together. The evening will 
take place at the Ramkota Hotel in Bismarck and will begin at 
5:30 p.m. Fathers and daughters are asked to dress up and 
make a nice evening out of it. The cost is $50/Father-
Daughter and $10 each additional daughter. Please register 
at www.bismarckdiocese.com/pure. If you have questions, 
contact Tara Brooke at 701-204-7209. 

The St. Mary’s Central High School reunion and picnic events 
set for the weekend of Aug. 17-18 are free and open to all 
Saints alumni, friends and family. All are welcome for an open 
house, tours to the new high school and Saturday evening 
Mass at SMCHS followed by a family-style picnic. There is no 
cost to attend, but for planning purposes, register and look for 
more details at smchs.org/reunions.  
 
Light of Christ Catholic Schools Job Opportunities:  
Instructional Aide – FT position at SM Grade School                            
beginning Aug. 2018     
Head Cook — FT position at SM Grade School beginning                            
Aug. 2018 with some possible training before     
Volunteer Coordinator – PT position at LOC Mission                             
Advancement office     
Kids Club Program Aides – PT positions available at all 3                             
grade schools to begin Aug. 20     
Faculty positions - SM High School Math and English  
 
For more info, see www.lightofchristschools.org/employment 
or contact Kate Bleth at kbleth@lightofchristschools.org or 
(701) 425-0793.  

                                                                                      

                                                                    

Do you need a ride to Mass, or are you will-
ing to help the homebound? 

Call Shaina at the Parish Office 663-8842 



 
Tuesday, July 17 
    5:30 pm   Mass 
 
Wednesday, July 18 
    8:00 am   Mass 
    9:00 am—9:00 pm  Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
  10:00 am   Quilters meet in Fr. Kuhn Room 
     
Thursday, July 19 
    8:00 am   Mass 
    4:00—9:00 pm  Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
 
Friday, July 20 
    9:00 am   Mass 
 
Saturday, July 21 
    3:15 pm   Confessions before Mass 
    4:30 pm   Mass 
  

 

CALENDAR 5 CTK SCHOOL NEWS 

School Needs:  
 
Two of the classrooms are in need of re-
frigerators. Anyone who has an extra full 
size fridge in good working condition (or 
willing to donate!) please contact the 
school office at 663-6200.  
 

Thank you!  

WS

Baked Goods Needed!  
 
Christ the King PTO has a chance for some summer 
fund raising opportunities! 

We need about 200 individually wrapped bars, 
brownies, cookies etc. for Tuesday July 24th. 
Please contact Courtney Koppy at 701-391-6562 if 
you can help out! 

Christ the King Catholic Montessori School is proud to be 
part of a tradition of providing a quality Catholic educa-
tion.  The school has consistently provided our children with 
an understanding of Christian values of mission, community, 
and service while receiving a quality academic educa-
tion.  The constant presence of God in the children’s daily 
activities is an irreplaceable life experience.  No child should 
be denied this opportunity! 
 
Make A Difference 
This is where you, as a parishioner, can make a differ-
ence.  Your participation can positively affect the health of 
our beloved school.  As our school enrollment increases, we 
are beginning to see more and more families in financial 
need. At some point in life even the most prepared can expe-
rience hardships: a death in the family, the loss of a job, and 
numerous things that set our lives on end. While they may 
want to continue to send their children to Christ the King, 
parents may be forced to withdraw their children because of 
financial obligations. Again, no child should be denied the 
opportunity to be blessed with a Catholic education.   
Each year, CTK families, parishioners, alumni and friends 
have been invaluable in helping us assist families touched by 
difficulties, by making contributions to the Tuition Assistance 
Program. We need your help so that we can continue to pro-
vide Catholic Education to those families in need.  
 
Your Support 
Your support of Christ the King School will truly support each 
student we serve.  What could bring you more joy than 
providing a quality academic, spiritual, and moral education 
for our children?  An investment in our children today is cer-
tain to bring extraordinary results to our church and commu-
nity in the future. 
 
If you would like to sponsor a student, please call or stop by 
the school office. Any amount helps, and our children are 
grateful!   
 
Thank you for your generosity! 


